West Fork Parks Committee Meeting Minutes
October 23, 2017
Members Present: Kari Waterson, John Karnes, Granville Wynn, Darrin Byrum, Clay Hungate
Members Absent: T.J. Howerton, Susan Neyman
Others Present: Chad Harrison-Parks Director, Jeff Upton, Sarah Sagely
Meeting called to session: 5:38 pm
Public Forum: N\A
Welcome New Member – Clay Hungate

September Minutes: The committee reviewed and approved the September minutes.
Budget – September: The committee reviewed and approved the September budget.  
Old Business:
Meeting Times\Dates: The Committee scheduled the next Park’s Committee meeting for December 4th, 2017 at 5:30 pm.
Pee Wee Football\Cheer: The Director gave updates on the program. The Director informed the Committee the 3/4th grade head football coach had been removed from coaching for disciplinary reasons. A new coach was put in place and the season continued with a more positive experience for our participants. The Pee Wee season finished with playoffs on 10/21, with our 5th grade team winning the championship. The Director wanted to acknowledge and thank several individuals who help make the season a success. Without the commitment from these volunteers the program would not exist. The Flag games will finish next week. The Flag program was also very successful this year. Kids from Greenland participated in the Flag Program this year, increasing our participation numbers to, just under, 60 kids. The Committee will continue researching and discussing options for the future of the Pee Wee\Flag programs.  
2018 Budget: The Committee reviewed the 2018 budget proposal that will be presented to the City Council at a budget workshop on October 30th. 

Park Fences: The Director informed the Committee the improvements to the wooden fences at Carter Park and Community Center, approved at last month’s meeting, would be done after the first of the year for budget reasons.  
New Business: 
Exercise Program: The Director presented the Committee with a proposal from Sarah to implement an exercise program for the Parks Department. The Committee discussed options for the program, including equipment, location, fees, times, etc. John K. stated that West Fork Schools could possibly help with location and equipment. The Committee agreed to implement the program. The Director and Sarah will do more research on the best ways to implement the program and try to get the program established as soon as possible.  
Field Treatment:  The Committee discussed options for the treatment of our ballfields at Carter Park. The Committee decided to continue using TruGreen for our field treatment for the 2018 year. Darin B. stated he would like to consider over seeding all four fields, instead of just the two fields that we currently seed now. The Director will get an estimate from TruGreen on the additional cost for this, so it can be considered in next year’s budget. 
The Director gave an update on the installation of the Welcome Sign as well as some other projects the Economic Development and Beautification Committee is working on. 
Adjourn: 7:01 pm
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